
14th May, 2021  

 

 
 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

Coronavirus Update 59 
 

Eid Mubarak!  …to all St Margaret’s families celebrating the end of Ramadan.  And I’d want to pass 

on my best wishes to all who marked Ascension Day yesterday too.  Taking time out from our daily 

routines to remember such occasions is important, as it reminds us that there is a ‘big picture’ – life 

is about much more than our day-to-day activities. 
 

That said, there are a number of things to let you know about our day-to-day activities too – and I’d 

like to start off, if I may, with a few gentle reminders... 

 
To do list! 

If you haven’t already done any of these, I’d be most grateful you could…: 

 …vote in the Parent Governor election; packs were distributed through students last week; 

 …return your Options slip (if you son is in Year 8); 

 …let us know about your son/daughter’s likely destination (for parents of students currently in 

Years 11 or 13 – see below); and 

 …complete a quick survey here to let us know about Parents’ Evenings, PE kit and parental 

communications (as mentioned last week’s Update). 
 

Thank you! 

 

Destinations forms – for parents of students in Years 11 and 13 
We would be very grateful if parents of students in Years 11 and 13 could please return the Forms 

link regarding Destinations Data that has been sent out through Parent Mail.  Whilst we understand 

that situations can often change quite dramatically between now and September, we would still 

appreciate knowing your plans at this point – not least because we have a statutory duty to collect this 

information.  If you haven’t done so already, the Careers Team would be very appreciative if you 

could return the information at your earliest convenience. 
 

The Year 11 form is here; the Year 13 form is here. 

 
Face masks 
The Government recently published some new advice regarding face-masks; it’s contained in an 

updated guidance document (you can read all 72 pages here).  The face-mask guidance comes into 

force on Monday 17th May.  The relevant section states: “From 17 May, in line with Step 3 of the 

roadmap, face coverings will no longer be recommended for pupils in classrooms or communal areas 

in all schools”. 
 

Accordingly, students need not wear face masks in school from Monday.  However, students who 

wish to wear them will be welcome to do so – indeed, we would encourage this, even though they are 

no longer mandatory.  (Please note, however, that we will no longer give face masks out to those who 

may have forgotten them). 

 
  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mqZi2EwQgUqS-SzIneqRhqXwtVcoTBpNmOZOr4cDAWpUNkg2N1QxOU9RV1YyOVRFTDRaNkVSSzdMMi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mqZi2EwQgUqS-SzIneqRhij8GCMd1I5Ng9yeNQOcSpdUODExQlZKODU4SEFCSzkyQzA5OTZPNjBRUSQlQCN0PWcu
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=mqZi2EwQgUqS-SzIneqRhij8GCMd1I5Ng9yeNQOcSpdUM1JLQjhSNkoxNDhTUDU3TjZGWlBDTTIxNyQlQCN0PWcu
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/985138/10_May_Schools_Guidance.pdf?utm_source=13%20May%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19


Free School Meal vouchers 
Families entitled to Free School Meals will again receive a £15 voucher to cover the cost of Free 

School Meals during half-term.  These vouchers will be posted out to families (as the Easter vouchers 

were) over the course of the next two weeks. 
 

We’re aware that some St Margaret’s families’ circumstances have changed recently, and we would 

encourage all those who may be entitled to Free School Meals to check, and to claim.  Even if you 

don’t want a free meal in school, it’s worth signing up because we get extra funding for every child 

on our roll who is entitled to Free School Meals.  You can check whether or not you’re eligible for 

Free School Meals here. 

 
Letter from Steve Reddy and Jonathan Jones 

I attach a letter from our Director of Children’s Services and our Director of Education, and a letter 

from the City Council’s Road Safety Team too. 

 
Dr Silverstone’s section 
Dr Silverstone, our Director of Pastoral Care, writes: 
 

“In previous bulletins, I've shared information with you about online safety and directed you to 

various resources to help you explore matters related to young people and all things digital.   This 

week, I'm sticking with that subject. 
 

“Recently, the organisation Internet Matters released a report called ‘From Survive to Thrive: 

Supporting Digital Family Life after Lockdown.’  The report is the result of surveys of parents about 

their children's use of technology, their concerns and attitudes to their children's online lives and 

perceptions of the impact on their wellbeing.   
 

“There are many interesting issues raised by the report and statistics that will help to put your child's 

digital life into a wider context.  For example, there is discussion about how much screen-time young 

people have at the moment, and how parents are reacting to their children's changing digital 

habits.  It's a good read for any of you who might have concerns about the impact that spending time 

online might be having on your children.  You can access the report here.” 

 
Finally… 

After their last-over defeat to St Hilda’s last week, I’m delighted to report that our Year 7 cricket team 

won their match this week!  Mr Kingston reports that the bowling was more accurate and the running 

between the wickets was much better too.  Congratulations to the team; “if at first you don’t succeed, 

try, try, try again” is a mantra that all of us would do well to adopt, whether we’re sportspeople or 

not! 
 

Do enjoy the upcoming weekend; we’ll be in touch again next Friday. 
 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

 

 

Stephen Brierley 

Principal.  

  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/benefits/free-school-meals/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/from-survive-to-thrive-report/


 



 


